

ĐỀ SỐ 6

I. MULTIPLE CHOICE:

Circle the word which has underlined part pronounced differently from the others .

- (1) A. hill B. drip C. ship D. wild
(2) A. watching B. teacher C. chemist D. changing
(3) A. stopped B. wicked C. watched D. cooked

Circle the odd one out .

- (4) A. hate B. enjoy C. love D. like
(5) A. tea B. orange C. milk D. coffee

Circle the best option A, B, C or D to complete the sentences

- (6) In the future, robots _____ help us do many things like cooking, working and studying.
A. was B. are C. will D. did
(7) English _____ all over the world.
A. is spoken B. are spoken C. speak D. spoke
(8) He went to the party _____ Sunday.
A. last B. next C. since D. in
(9) An earthquake _____ ten days ago.
A. occurs B. has occurred C. occurred D. have occurred
(10) _____ is that bar of soap? – It's 12,300 dong.
A. What B. How much C. Where D. How many
(11) It was _____ to bring an umbrella. The sky was full of clouds.
A. sensible B. sensitive C. sense D. sensical
(12) You can have the meaning of a new word by looking it _____ in a dictionary.
A. in B. up C. on D. at
(13) Sahara is the driest _____ on Earth.
A. highland B. delta C. valley D. desert
(14) His _____ always makes people laugh.
A. quiet character B. sense of humor
C. smiles D. humorous
(15) Bill Gates is one of _____ men in the world.

- A. the richest B. richest C. the richer D. richer

(16) Jim: "What about collecting used paper, bottles, and plastic bags every day?"

Ha and Mai: "_____"

- A. Because they can pollute the environment.
B. How come? Who can do that?
C. That's a very good idea. Let's do that.
D. What about this weekend?

(17) Two friends, Peter and Mary, are talking in the class.

Peter: "May I borrow your ruler?"

Mary: "Certainly. _____."

- A. It doesn't matter B. Here you are
C. Not at all D. It's very kind of you

Find one mistake A, B, C or D and correct it .

(18) How many children does your sister has?

- A. many B. children C. does D. has

(19) I wish my mother gives me presents more often.

- A. wish B. gives C. me D. more often

(20) How much rooms are there in the new house?

- A. much B. are there C. in D. new

Read the passage and answer the questions

Would you like to be an astronaut?

You don't have to be Superman to fly in space. Many men and women from many different countries have done it. For example, the European Space agency (ESA) now has 14 astronauts from 8 different countries.

The first thing is this – you need to be sure it's the job that you really want to do. It requires a lot of hard work and several years of study at university before astronaut training even begins. Most people start this between 27 and 37 years of age. Many astronauts also train to become pilots first.

Astronauts come from all over Europe and the world, and it's important that they can speak the same languages. They have to speak English, and they are given Russian lessons. Some also learn another language, for example, Japanese, as a number of astronauts are Japanese speakers.

If you are still at school and you'd like to be an astronaut when you're older, it's not too early to start developing the skills you will need. Playing video games is a great thing to do, as it helps you to think quickly and clearly. This is what you will need to do when you travel in space.

Another good thing to do is sports, especially team sports. They make you fit, of course, but more importantly, they help you learn how to do things together with your colleagues. So, maybe planning a game of football for next weekend isn't a bad idea?

- (21) The first paragraph says that ____
- A. lots of people can be an astronaut.
 - B. there are astronauts from all countries.
 - C. only 14 people from Europe have become astronauts.
- (22) The writer says ____.
- A. you need to be a pilot before you become an astronaut.
 - B. it is important to know that being an astronaut is right for you.
 - C. when you start training to be an astronaut, you must be between 27 and 37.
- (23) Which languages do ESA astronauts know how to speak after training?
- A. English and Russian
 - B. English and Japanese
 - C. English, Japanese and Russian
- (24) Why can playing video games be useful if you want to be an astronaut?
- A. There are many video games about space travel.
 - B. Video games can teach you to think fast.
 - C. Video games help you to understand how computers work.
- (25) How can sports help you to become an astronaut?
- A. They help you to get fit.
 - B. They give you something to do in your free time.
 - C. They help you to work well with other people.

Read the passage and choose the correct answer A, B, C or D

Children in Vietnam go to school when (26) _____ are 6 years old. From 6 to 11 they are in primary schools. From 11 to 17 boys and girls in Vietnam go to secondary schools. In secondary schools they have a lot of (27) _____. They learn (28) _____ lots of different things. In Vietnam children (29) _____ go to school on Sunday. They like to stay at school all day. They love to have lunch with their friends. (30) _____ day at school is a happy day for them.

- | | | | |
|----------------|-------------|------------|-------------|
| (26) A. he | B. they | C. you | D. we |
| (27) A. class | B. studying | C. subject | D. subjects |
| (28) A. from | B. to | C. about | D. by |
| (29) A. always | B. never | C. usually | D. often |
| (30) A. Other | B. A | C. Each | D. Others |

II. WRITING

Rewrite the sentences starting with the given words

(31) That motorbike belongs to my English teacher.

→ That is _____.

(32) They last visited their home village five years ago.

→ They haven't _____.

(33) My brother walks to school everyday.

→ My brother goes _____.

(34) Our school has forty-five classrooms.

→ There are _____.

(35) The bakery is to the left of my house.

→ My house is _____.

Write full sentences using the given words

(36) I/ not/ go/ to school/ on weekends.

→ _____.

(37) His girlfriend/ talk/ my wife/ at the moment

→ _____.

(38) He/ often/ go/ swimming pool/ when/ it/ hot

→ _____.

Reorder the words/phrases to complete the sentences

(39) could/ buy/ Shella asked/ I/ if/ a ticket./ her



_____.

(40) my birthday./ the novel/ me/ I/ have lost/ gave/ that/ you/ on



_____.